

May 10, 2019

Libro Credit Union 217 York Street 4th Floor London, Ontario N6A 5P9

Attention: Stephen Bolton President & CEO Libro Credit Union

Dear Mr. Bolton.

## RE: Support of Resolution Re: Libro Community Credit Union Woodslee Branch

At their meeting of May 7, 2019 the Council of the Town of Lakeshore duly passed the following resolution number 257-05-2019.

## Walstedt/Kerr

Whereas the Woodslee Community Credit Union, now the Libro Credit Union, was established 75 year ago in South Woodslee and was one of the earliest credit unions established in Canada;

And whereas the Woodslee branch of the Libro Credit Union is a symbol of proud Lakeshore heritage and is recognized to be a community institution;

And whereas the Woodslee branch office has approximately 1900 members from the Woodslee area:

And whereas Libro has advised its members that the Woodslee branch office will be closing its regular operations at the location on July 1<sup>st</sup>, 2019, Canada Day;

Therefore be it resolved that the Council of The Corporation of the Town of Lakeshore urges the Libro Credit Union to reconsider its decision and keep this community institution open;

That this resolution be sent to the Libro Credit Union, local Members of Parliament and Provincial Parliament, the County of Essex and the local municipalities in Essex County;

And that a meeting be requested between senior staff, Mayor, Deputy Mayor, the Ward representative and Libro Credit Union President/CEO Steve Bolton to determine alternate options to the closure of the Woodslee branch office.

**Carried Unanimously** 



Town of Lakeshore

Should you require any additional information with respect to the above matter, please contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Kristen Newman

Director of Legislative and Legal Services

KN/cl

cc: The Hon. Doug Ford

Tracey Ramsey MP Taras Natyshak MPP Warden Gary McNamara

Town of Essex
Town of Tecumseh
Town of Lasalle
Town of Amherstburg
Municipality of Leamington

premier@ontario.ca tracey.ramsey@parl.gc.ca tnatyshak-qp@ndp.on.ca